
























































































Woodbury County Commission of Veteran Affairs  
1211 Triview Avenue 

Sioux City, Iowa  51103 
Phone: 712-279-6605 or 6606 

Fax: 712-224-4093 
 
 
 

Leon Koster         Vicki DeWitt         William Burkhart         Katherine Moreno         Lincoln Ryan 
   Chairman        Secretary                Member            Member           Member 

 
 
Woodbury County        January 5, 2016 
Board of Supervisors 
620 Douglas Street 
Sioux City, IA  51101 
 
Re: New Hire  
 
Dear Supervisors: 
 
We, the Woodbury County Commission of Veteran Affairs, propose hiring another Service Officer for the 
purpose of assisting the Executive Director and current Service Officer to better serve Woodbury County 
Veterans.  This position is needed due to continued foot traffic, changes in office requirements, changes 
in available benefits* and a desire to serve our Veterans more effectively and efficiently.  This need was 
considered in the planning of our office, but became more apparent once doing business in the TriView 
location.  We barely have room for staff and supplies in our current location and absolutely no room to 
expand.   
 
Word of mouth, easier access and better visibility, has enabled many more Woodbury County Veterans 
to inquire and to utilize our services.  The TriView location is a wonderful asset to our Veterans.   To 
ensure fulfillment of Iowa Code and to properly serve Veterans, we are expected to both provide 
outreach and obtain continuing education, requiring staff to leave the office.  With an additional Service 
Officer, we could provide more availability to the public, as well as direct contact with potential 
pensioners.  We receive 35-50 new contacts per month from the Iowa Department of Veteran affairs 
(IDVA).  These potential clients receive only a mailer requesting personal and financial information.  
Therefore, the response to these mailers are extremely limited.   One new pensioner in receipt of 
maximum benefit would bring over $2000 per month into our county.  The ability to serve an even 
larger clientele would add to the receipt of benefits by our Veterans, as a result of our efforts           
(FY14 $34,331,000/FY10 $22,312.000).   
 
Director Dempster has been working diligently to handle an incredibly increased Federal caseload (from 
less than 700 clients in 2005, to over 3000 current clients).  The office also assists about 1000 clients 
with issues that do not involve entry into the Federal database (assistance, discharges, drivers license, 
Iowa benefits, Veterans Home and others).  Our foot traffic in 2010 averaged 184 visitors per month. 
Our current foot traffic averages 222 visitors per month, about 21% more than our first year at the new 
location, which was a 210% increase over the Courthouse location.  The resignation of the last Service 
Officer was partially caused by a totally overwhelming workload.  More and more Veterans are filing for 



pension and compensation.  The need for more staff has existed for years, but Director Dempster has 
endeavored to serve without requesting help.  Director Dempster has taken a more significant role in 
the Iowa Association in order to have a more direct effect for our Veterans, to include a chance to 
influence legislation.  Doing so requires even more time and effort on her part, which increases the 
workload of CVSO Hansen.  
 
The new hire could assist in handling the current and potentially increased caseload.  Because this would 
be a new position, it has not been funded in our past budgets and would need to be added into future 
budgets (current cost with benefits, about $52,500).  There would also be added expense to expand our 
space to include another private office.  We understand that budget is a huge issue.  However, our 
request for another staff member is merited based on increased business and our desire as a 
department to reach more County Veterans.  Obtaining more benefits improves the lives of our 
Veterans, as well as improving our local economy.  Please provide us with direction and action regarding 
this staff addition. 
 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Leon Koster          Vicki DeWitt          Bill Burkhart          Katherine Moreno          Lincoln Ryan 
Chairman    Secretary         Member                  Member                           Member 
 
 
 
*Foot traffic is over 200% more than in the Courthouse and continues to grow. 
Changes in office requirements include serving more newly discharged Veterans, war-era Veterans retiring 
and entering nursing facilities, additional training, Veterans Court and more. 
Changes in benefits include more complicated claims and appeals, presumptive conditions and constantly 
changing policies. 
 
 



Woodbury County Commission of Veteran Affairs  
1211 Triview Avenue 

Sioux City, Iowa  51103 
Phone: 712-279-6605 or 6606 

Fax: 712-224-4093 
 
 
 

Leon Koster         Vicki DeWitt         William Burkhart         Katherine Moreno         Lincoln Ryan 
   Chairman        Secretary                Member            Member           Member 

 
 
Woodbury County        February 16, 2016 
Board of Supervisors 
620 Douglas Street 
Sioux City, IA  51101 
 
Re: New CVSO  
 
Dear Supervisors: 
 
We, the Woodbury County Commission of Veteran Affairs, were very pleased to have the Supervisors 
approve a desperately needed County Veteran Service Officer (CVSO).  We believe this position will work 
toward our quest to provide the best service possible to Woodbury County Veterans.   This position was 
requested due to ever increasing foot traffic, changes in office requirements and changes in available 
benefits.  The CVSO will help the current staff to improve effectiveness and efficiency, as well as the 
potential to reach more Veterans and to improve their lives by obtaining Veterans benefits.   
 
The need for a third CVSO was considered in the planning of our office, but became more apparent upon 
doing business in the TriView location.  Word of mouth, easier access and better visibility, has enabled 
many more Woodbury County Veterans to inquire and to utilize our services.  The TriView location is a 
wonderful asset to our Veterans.   However, our current square footage is insufficient to continue to 
serve our clients, or to house another staff member.   We understand there have been multiple 
discussions regarding 1211 Triview.  We also understand that we may be required to pay rent in order to 
access the space needed.  We request that any future discussions regarding the building would include 
Director Dempster.  We trust her to keep us informed and involved in this process.   
 
To ensure fulfillment of Iowa Code and to properly serve Veterans, we are expected to provide outreach 
and obtain continuing education, requiring staff to leave the office.  With an additional Service Officer, 
we will provide more availability to the public, as well as direct contact with potential pensioners.  We 
receive 35-50 new contacts per month from the Iowa Department of Veteran affairs (IDVA).  These 
potential clients currently receive only a mailer requesting personal and financial information; response 
is extremely limited.   One new pensioner in receipt of maximum benefit would bring over $2000 per 
month into our county.  The ability to serve an even larger clientele would add to the receipt of benefits 
by our Veterans, as a result of our efforts.  [FY14 $34,331,000/FY10 $22,312,000 (Numbers include all 
VA benefits provided to Woodbury County residents)].   
 



Our staff has worked diligently to handle an incredibly increased Federal caseload (from less than 700 
clients in 2005, to 3177 current clients).  The office also assists about 1000 clients with issues that do not 
involve entry into the Federal database (assistance, discharges, driver’s license and plates, Iowa 
benefits, Veterans Home and others).  While located in the Courthouse, we averaged 100 visitors per 
month.  In 2010, the monthly average rose to an average of 184 visitors per month.  Our current foot 
traffic averages 222 visitors per month, about 21% more than our first year at the new location, which 
was a 210% increase over the Courthouse location.  The resignation of the last Service Officer was 
partially caused by a totally overwhelming workload.  More and more Veterans are filing for pension and 
compensation.  The need for more staff has existed for years, but is currently a necessity.  The new 
CVSO will share the workload, ensuring Veterans are served accurately and timely, while allowing 
Director Dempster to fulfill her increased responsibilities, including maintaining and developing working 
relationships with community partners.    
 
To allow expanded service and staff, we require the addition of an equipped private office and increased 
storage.  We also require a place to hold Commission meetings (currently held in the shared Conference 
room) and a break area for staff (also currently in the shared Conference room, if available).  There 
would also be a need for expenses for education/training, database license, etc.  Again, the Commission 
is very grateful for the opportunity to expand our staff and improve our services.  We appreciate your 
consideration and look forward to working through any and all requirements allowing us to expand our 
space.  We are excited for the opportunity to obtain more benefits to improve the lives of our Veterans, 
which will improve our local economy.  Please provide us with direction and action.  
 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Leon Koster          Vicki DeWitt          Bill Burkhart          Katherine Moreno          Lincoln Ryan 
Chairman    Secretary         Member                  Member                           Member 
 
 
 
*Foot traffic is over 200% more than in the Courthouse and continues to grow. 
Changes in office requirements include serving more newly discharged Veterans, war-era Veterans retiring 
and entering nursing facilities, additional training, Veterans Court and more. 
Changes in benefits include more complicated claims and appeals, presumptive conditions and constantly 
changing policies. 
 
 



Woodbury County Commission of Veteran Affairs  
1211 Triview Avenue 

Sioux City, Iowa  51103 
Phone: 712-279-6605 or 6606 

Fax: 712-224-4093 
 
 
 

Leon Koster         Vicki DeWitt         William Burkhart         Katherine Moreno         Lincoln Ryan 
   Chairman        Secretary                Member            Member           Member 

 
 
Woodbury County        June 14, 2016 
Board of Supervisors 
620 Douglas Street 
Sioux City, IA  51101 
 
Re: Additional Space/1211 Triview Avenue Location 
 
Dear Supervisors: 
 
This information is presented regarding the current location of our office at 1211 Triview Avenue, in 
addition to the previous submittals, attached here.  Our office relocated to Triview in March 2010, with 
the grand opening on April 1, 2010.  At this time, Director Dempster was the only employee of Veteran 
Affairs.  She has worked diligently to prepare the space and introduce it to the public.  She has used 
$60,000.00 of allocation funds to continually promote the office on Triview Avenue.  Our current 
location is easily visible and clearly marked with a sign that cost over $7000 (no cost to taxpayers).  
When we began our work on Triview, the most common statement was that Veterans did not even 
know our office existed.  We have gone from having 2-3 visitors per day in the Courthouse to having 20 
or more walk-ins on a regular basis.  The number of Woodbury County Veterans receiving assistance 
with Federal claims has ballooned from about 700 to 3221 active clients, which does not include those in 
need of emergency assistance or other issues not involving claims work.   
 
There are many factors to explain this phenomenal growth.  Increased outreach, provided by Director 
Dempster, has reached many Veterans who would not otherwise have been assisted.  We expect to 
continue these efforts in the future.  Many of the barriers to service have been eliminated by the move 
to Triview.  We have many elderly clients who can now find parking, without a meter.  Our office is 
handicap accessible, on the first and only floor, with no elevators needed.  Our office is bright and 
welcoming and better equipped to provide services than ever, improving the quality of life for many 
Veterans.  We will continue in our mission to provide the best service possible to Woodbury County 
Veterans.    
 
Since being located on Triview, our growing clientele has facilitated a need for another Service Officer.  
Our current Service Officers are overwhelmed with over 1500 cases each.  We are extremely grateful the 
Board has approved a third Service Officer to assist the current staff.  Now, we are in need of a private 
office for the new Service Officer to hold confidential appointments and complete Federal claims work.  
We would prefer to have a window in the office due to multiple Veterans who are claustrophobic and or 
extremely guarded or hyper vigilant due to PTSD and other mental conditions.  While we do not provide 



healthcare to our Veterans, we very often deal with medical records and discuss extremely private 
information, to include all types of injuries, illnesses, disease and residuals.  These discussions may 
include combat, rape and suicide.  Veterans are often emotional about their problems and passionate in 
their pursuit of benefits.  We are a listening ear, mentor, counselor, advisor, case worker, etc., for many 
of our clients.  Sometimes a phone call or a hug can mean a world of difference to a person in pain.  We 
encourage Veterans to pursue health care, to include mental health services, and ensure they are 
enrolled, scheduled and have transportation. 
 
To uproot this office would be a tragedy.  We have a gross of materials with our address, including 
business cards, folder, brochures, magnets and marketing materials.  Veterans finally know where to 
find us.  Moving us back to the Courthouse or into Trosper-Hoyt would bring back all of the barriers to 
service that existed prior to our move.  Issues with benefits may result in reduction or termination of 
benefits, a loss of income for Veterans and a loss of money coming into the County.  (In FY 2015, 
Woodbury County Veterans received almost $36,000,000.00 in VA benefits).   
 
The County has shown that Veterans are a priority by providing a great location and equipping our staff.  
This continues to be the case with hiring a third Service Officer.  The Commission realizes that there are 
complicated decisions to be made in regards to the Triview building, but we ask that you keep in mind 
the wonderful things that are happening because of Veteran Affairs and how those things are possible 
due to our staff and our location.  Please do not consider relocating Veteran Affairs and proceed with 
adding and equipping an office for our new hire.  We also understand there is talk of paying rent.  If 
necessary, we request the Board of Supervisors find a new item in our administrative budget for any 
charges.  We request that any future discussions regarding the building would include Director 
Dempster.  We trust her to continue to keep us informed and involved in this process.       
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Leon Koster          Vicki DeWitt          Bill Burkhart          Katherine Moreno          Lincoln Ryan 
Chairman    Secretary         Member                  Member                           Member 
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Executive Summary 
Ag Expo & Learning Center 

 

 
The Ag Expo Center will be a unique and modern venue designed to: 

 

 Celebrate and leverage the rich agricultural history and spirit of our region - while at the 

same time highlighting the values and goals of the partners  

 Invest in and build new tourism and economic opportunities 

 Bring together education, entertainment and industry  

 Attract visitors with increased programming  

 Help address the challenges of workforce and attraction of young people in a compelling way 

 Improve connections - to our agricultural heritage , to the community, to the trail system and 

river, and to attract both rural and urban audiences 

 

The Reinvestment District plan is intended to: 

  

 Partner with the state of Iowa to capture and reinvest state hotel/motel and sales taxes in 

designated districts to create a unique development projects 

 The Sioux City Reinvestment District has received provisional approval, includes three major 

projects- a new Convention Center Hotel, the Virginia Square mixed-use development, and 

the Ag Expo & Learning Center. It will result in the use of an estimated $13.9 million in state 

benefits to leverage over $72 million in new investment in the district. 

 To create transformational change and a full revitalization of the area, build on and take full 

advantage of the Interstate 29 complete reconstruction.  

 Create a new image for Sioux City and the region, will create a series of green and vibrant 

commercial spaces launching a new era for the community 

 

Partners  

 

 Designed to bring together in a strong partnership the original Woodbury County Expo Center 

group and the City of Sioux City, Woodbury County, Western Iowa Tech Community College, 

the business community and Siouxland Chamber Foundation. 

 

To move the project forward and build on the planning and work done over the past few years we 

ask the partners enter into a Letter of Understanding 

 

 Site is available. 

 Continue planning and due diligence  

 Create a short-term Joint Project Management Team - using available resources, including 

legal and financial advisors, to recommend the final plan, financing plan, ownership and 

governance structure, and operational plan. 

 Commit to support the project with financial resources and to continue to work together to 

secure resources from various public and private sources to finance construction of the Ag 

Expo Center. Take needed steps to allow the agreement for the Iowa Reinvestment Program 

funding to move forward. 

 Enter into an agreement for the long-term ownership and management of the facility. 
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Iowa Reinvestment District Program 

 
 
Background Information – New Opportunity   

 In 2013 the State of Iowa adopted a new program to allow communities to create districts for 

the purpose of “improving quality of life, creating and enhancing unique opportunities and 

substantially benefit the municipality, region and state”. The state allocated $100 million in 

future hotel/motel and sales tax revenues to be “reinvested” statewide in designated 

districts.  

 

 Cities may create districts of up to 25 acres (street ROW can be used to connect parcels) for 

eligible projects, (typically new hotels, retail establishments, community attractions, and 

other similar projects). Essentially these districts act like TIF districts, except instead of 

property taxes a city is allowed to capture state hotel/motel and sales taxes generated for a 

20-year period, and invest these state funds in local development projects.  

 

Application process  

 The process includes several steps: provisional application, final application, and then 

ultimately an agreement. In 2014, the first year of the program, districts in three Iowa cities 

were approved for a total of $59 million (Des Moines, Waterloo, and Muscatine). Sioux City 

did not apply the first year. 

 

Sioux City Reinvestment District  

 In March of 2015, the City submitted an application to the IEDA to establish a Sioux City 

Reinvestment District, with three projects: a Convention Center Hotel, an Ag Expo & Learning 

Center in the Yards, and the redevelopment of three former industrial buildings on Virginia 

Street by Ho-Chunk, Inc. The total request for state assistance through the program was 

$13.9 million, with a total capital investment of $68 million. 

 

 In June 2015, the IEDA Board awarded Sioux City “provisional approval”, but initially reduced 

the award to $8.1 million in order to distribute the remaining $41 million in funds among five 

cities. Other cities approved in the second year were Davenport, Coralville, Mason City, and 

Grinnell. 

 

Current Application Status 

 In February of 2016, the IEDA informed the other cities that Davenport had decided to drop 

its application from the program, freeing up $10 million to be allocated to the remaining 

cities. The city then revised its application back to the original requested amount of $13.9 

million and submitted it to IEDA at the end of February. The IEDA has informed the four 

communities they move forward with their planned projects. 

 

 Since the final application was submitted, city staff has provided a presentation of the 

updated application to the IEDA Board, and has continued to provide monthly updates. Once 

city staff is able to provide the Board with proof of financing for all of the projects, the Board 

will proceed with final approval and draft the final agreement.   
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Community Impact and Benefits 

 Transformation. The Reinvestment District is designed to create a new image for our 

community. It will bridge the once bustling historic stockyards area to the downtown core 

through joint revitalization activities and is timed to be coordinated with completion of the 

Interstate 29 reconstruction project, as well as planned Riverfront Park improvements.  

 

 Shared Vision. A number of partners have organized around a shared vision and a set of 

three component projects to serve as activity centers to encourage a comprehensive, multi-

faceted revitalization effort. These projects include a mix of commercial, residential, cultural, 

and recreational reuses with new options for places to live, work, shop, visit, and participate 

in cultural activities. The three projects include a new Convention Center Hotel on Historic 

Fourth Street, Virginia Square the revitalization of a primary community gateway, and the Ag 

Expo & Learning Center.  

 

 Capital Investment. The Sioux City Reinvestment District will capture a minimum of $72.2 

million of new capital investment. This infusion of new public/private investments is 

designed to transform underperforming and underdeveloped, vacant properties into revenue 

generation centers. It will also drive additional capital improvements by private developers 

and land owners as they realize the ripple effect of how their properties are linked and 

connected to the three anchor projects.  

 

 State dollars invested locally. Through the Iowa Reinvestment District Program, the Sioux 

City Reinvestment District will generate and capture state sales tax and state hotel/motel tax 

for a 20-year period. This will allow the “reinvestment” of nearly $14 million of state funds 

into the community which would otherwise flow back to the state. This District has the 

tremendous opportunity to be a “game-changer” within our community, region, and state. 

 

 Economic Impact. The Reinvestment District will increase property values, stimulate local 

market and tourism traffic, and create and sustain jobs resulting from the ignition of new 

development starting with the three anchor projects. The economic impact of the three 

projects within the Sioux City Reinvestment District at full build-out is expected to create a 

total of 273 permanent jobs, $76 million in annual workers’ earnings, $23.4 million in 

annual economic output and sales for businesses, and increase the gross area product by 

$14.6 million. 

 

 Tax revenues. The District will generate significant revenues for the state and local taxing 

districts. Within the District, the current building value on the identified properties totals less 

than $2 million. At full build-out the combined taxable value of the project’s property within 

the District is estimated to be over $36 million. Also, over the next 20 years local taxable 

spending on which sales taxes will be collected is projected to be over $176 million and hotel 

room sales is projected to be $130 million. Based on these numbers, the District will have a 

significant fiscal impact on the region and the State. Overall, the District will generate $65.5 

million in total revenues over the 20-year period to the state and local taxing districts. 

 

 

 

 



4 
 

Moving Forward  

There is no better time than now to revitalize Sioux City, Woodbury County, and the region. 

Without the Iowa Reinvestment District Program the proposed projects would not be feasible, 

and without all three projects moving forward our community will forfeit the funds received by the 

state through this Program. The Sioux City Reinvestment District will insure the success of the 

two-decade long effort to revitalize the Sioux City Stockyards with a signature project that 

celebrates the proud heritage of the once prosperous area that first built Sioux City. It will 

capitalize on the I-29 reconstruction, creating an attractive and vital link to historic areas and the 

downtown business district. And it will renew the Convention Center and surrounding commercial 

and entertainment district, bringing new investment and visitors into Sioux City, Woodbury 

County and Iowa for many years to come. 

 

 

 

Funding Allocation 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Sioux City Reinvestment District 

Projects 

Total Project 

Cost 

IRD Funds 

Generated 

IRD Funds  

Used 

   Convention Center Hotel Project $   25,062,098 $     7,502,849 $    5,600,000 

   Virginia Square Project 24,231,263 3,248,975 1,624,488 

   Ag Expo & Learning Center Project 22,985,000 3,216,623 6,743,959 

TOTAL $ 72,278,361 $ 13,968,447 $ 13,968,447 
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Sioux City Reinvestment District 
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PROJECT 1 

Convention Center Hotel 

Project Overview 

Several public and private investments have rejuvenated Sioux City’s downtown over the last 

decade. However in contrast to the overall growth of downtown activity, the Sioux City Convention 

Center has seen a significant decrease in events and conferences for the past several years due to 

the lack of a quality hotel attached to the facility. 

 

Since the Sioux City Reinvestment District received provisional approval in June 2015, the city has 

pursued an aggressive strategy to develop a new high quality branded convention hotel, as well as 

the addition of ballroom space. The city worked with Hunden Strategic Partners (HSP) to create an 

RFQ to identify several interested and qualified parties. The city team then created an RFP to 

narrow it down to three prospective developers. Site visits from the interested developers were 

held in September 2015 and proposals were received in November. HSP and the city reviewed the 

proposals and identified a leading Midwest hotel development, management and ownership 

company headquartered in Iowa as the partner of choice for this development. 

 

The proposed project includes a quality branded hotel with full-service amenities (restaurant, bar, 

business and exercise centers) and 150 rooms to be developed on the east side of the Sioux City 

Convention Center and connected to the facility. The project will also include new “pre-function” 

space connecting the existing Convention Center to the Hotel, as well as renovated ballroom space 

located on the east end of the existing Convention Center. A new two-level parking deck will be 

constructed north of the hotel site to accommodate hotel and convention center parking. The city 

currently has a signed MOU with the developer and is in the process of drafting a development 

agreement and management agreement.  

 

Financial Overview 

Convention Center Hotel 

Proposed Funding Sources Amount 

   Private Investment $         14,266,885 

   City – Land                  265,000 

   City – Tax Rebates               4,930,213 

   Iowa Reinvestment District               1,069,787 

 TOTAL    $      20,531,885 

       

Parking Structure 

Proposed Funding Sources Amount 

   Iowa Reinvestment District $          3,057,409 

 TOTAL    $        3,057,409 

 

Pre-function Space 

Proposed Funding Sources Amount 

   Iowa Reinvestment District $          1,472,804 

 TOTAL    $       1,472,804 

 

 PROJECT 1 TOTAL: $     25,062,098 
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PROJECT 2 

Virginia Square 

Project Overview 

The ongoing reconstruction of Interstate 29 through downtown Sioux City will create a new primary 

entrance and highly visible gateway into the heart of the city at Virginia Street. This major new entry 

leads into an area of great historic significance and presents an opportunity to link together the 

Interstate with the Historic 4th Street District and the Sioux City Convention Center. Located along 

Virginia Street are three buildings are among the last remaining unrestored warehouses in Sioux 

City’s former wholesale district. For decades these structures have essentially acted as a blighted 

front door to Sioux City.  

 

Overall interest in redevelopment of historic buildings in downtown Sioux City has grown in the last 

several years. Recognizing the opportunity along Virginia Street in 2014 Ho-Chunk, Inc. acquired 

three former industrial buildings with plans to redevelop them into mixed-use retail, commercial 

and market-rate residential developments. These historic buildings were built in 1912 & 1913 and 

have deteriorated in value over the last 15 years. The redevelopment of these three buildings into 

“Virginia Square” will not only provide significant additional tax value in the area, but permanently 

transform the aesthetics of downtown.  

 

The redevelopment of these three buildings is already underway. Ho-Chunk has completed 

architectural and engineering design, as well as site preparation, asbestos removal, and interior 

demolition for the “Creamery” and “Hopper” buildings. The “Creamery” building will be the first of 

the three buildings completed. The project started in May 2015 and is expected to be completed in 

June 2016. The “Hopper” building renovation began in September 2015, with a completion date 

planned for December 2016. Demolition of the “Cold Storage” building occurred in March 2016, 

and will be followed by the construction of a new mixed-use building on the same site, which is 

scheduled to be completed by December 2017. 

 

Financial Overview 

Virginia Square 

Proposed Funding Sources Amount 

   Cash/Owner Equity $        3,500,000 

   City – Tax Rebates               781,198 

   Workforce Housing Program               300,000 

   Brownfield Program            1,000,000 

   Long-term Debt Financing          17,025,577 

   Iowa Reinvestment District            1,624,488 

 PROJECT TOTAL    $    24,231,263 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PROJECT 2 TOTAL:  $      24,231,263 
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PROJECT 3 

Ag Expo & Learning Center 

Project Overview 

Agriculture and food processing have historically had a profound and positive impact on Sioux City’s 

regional economy. At one time, more livestock was sold at the Sioux City stockyards than anywhere 

else in the nation. Today, Iowa is the second most significant State in the country in terms of the 

value of livestock and crops sold and the number one overall producer of hogs. Given its significance 

to the State and regional economy, the agricultural industry is identified by state and local 

stakeholders as a target market segment, and its continued growth will help broaden the Sioux City 

region’s economic base.  

 

The new Ag Expo & Learning Center is proposed to be located on the former John Morrell site and 

will bring the heritage of commerce in the historic stockyards to life in a modern expo venue. The 

Ag Expo & Learning Center will support the agriculture industry as well as provide a source of 

education and entertainment for attendees. The proposed facility will offer a 3,000 seat arena, a 

warm-up arena, space to house a retail operation, a stockyards hall of fame, and an additional 

exhibit space that will be used for stalling, equestrian, livestock, and farm show events. This multi-

use complex will provide a safe, fun and functional facility for family and youth-oriented agricultural 

organizations in the tri-state area. The facility will appeal to people of all ages by providing 

interactive educational elements, summer camps, 4H activities, hands-on learning experiences, 

community events, festivals, and more. The venue will offer diverse program elements, as well as 

host live events, such as horse and livestock shows, rodeos, tractor and trade shows, educational 

classes, seminars and clinics year-round. The proposed center will be a public/private partnership 

in terms of management and operations of the facility.  

 

In addition, a planned new recreational trail will directly connect the Ag Expo & Learning Center to 

a planned new phase of the Sioux City Riverfront Park. The pedestrian/bike trail will be connected 

with a new bridge across the Floyd River and will provide additional green space and increased 

recreation to compliment the area. These additional enhancements are being funding though 

separate public and private funds.  

 

Given the continued growth, evolution and specialization of agricultural industries, the demand for 

specially trained professionals is on the rise. Western Iowa Tech Community College (WITCC) intends 

to assist in meeting this demand by creating a new Veterinary Technician Program and providing 

increased training and other services to foster agriculture-related professions, including livestock 

and equestrian educational and research components. The proposed center will allow WITCC to 

utilize on-site classroom and lab space to conduct accredited classes within the facility, as well as 

offer students a combination of classroom instruction, agriculture/cooperative work experience, 

educational seminars, on-site internships and continuing education learning experiences in 

agriculture and other related industries. Those students interested in becoming interns will be able 

to provide veterinary care for the animals during the many events held year-round at the new Ag Expo 

& Learning Center, as well as forge contacts that will benefit them for future employment with the 

hopes of retaining their talents our region. 

 

The new facility, located directly off the newly enhanced Interstate 29, will have convenient interstate 

access and will act as an attractive visual gateway into our community. The new Ag Expo & Learning 

Center will be completely unique to the region and will have a positive impact on many aspects of our 

community. In addition to the events facility, a 60-room select-service hotel will be constructed to 

serve the traveling public and those attending the equestrian events. Sioux City, Woodbury County 

and the State of Iowa will all experience spin-off economic benefits as people travel to and from 

events, stay overnight in hotels, visit attractions and recreational establishments and make retail 

purchases.  



 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

9 
 

Financial Overview 

Ag Expo & Learning Center 

Proposed Funding Uses Amount 

   Land $           300,000 

   Architectural/Eng. Design/Initial Op. Exp.           1,625,000 

   General Conditions              440,000 

   Earthwork              600,000 

   Utilities              150,000 

   Foundations              720,000 

   Structure           5,090,000 

   Roofing           1,220,000   

   Walls & Finishes              360,000 

   Elevator              150,000 

   Pens and Fences              650,000 

   Bleachers              160,000 

   Electrical           1,280,000 

   Plumbing              650,000 

   HVAC           1,200,000 

   Fire Sprinkler              350,000 

   Paving & Sidewalks              920,000 

   Landscaping                60,000 

 TOTAL    $   15,925,000  

 

 

Proposed Funding Sources Amount 

   Private Sector* $        3,875,000       

   City of Sioux City           2,000,000       

   City – Land              300,000       

   Woodbury County           2,000,000       

   MRHD           1,000,000       

   WITCC              250,000       

   Gilchrist Foundation              100,000       

   Brownfield Grant**           1,000,000       

   IA Reinvestment District           5,400,000       

 TOTAL    $   15,925,000      

 

*Over $1.1 million has been committed thus far from several businesses whose names 

we can make available upon request. 

  

** Will reapply in July 2016. 
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Ag Expo & Learning Center Hotel 

Proposed Funding Sources Amount 

   Private Investment $        6,656,041 

   City – Land                 60,000 

   IA Reinvestment District           1,343,959 

 TOTAL    $      8,060,000  

 

 

 

 

 

Economic Impact 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ag Expo & Learning Center Range Per Year 

   Direct Spending $     2,824,000     -    $     3,659,000 

   Indirect/Induced Spending $     1,708,000     -    $     2,211,000 

   Total Spending $     4,532,000     -    $     5,870,000 

   Total Jobs              60             -                 70 

   Total Earnings $     1,492,000     -    $     1,932,000 

PROJECT 3 TOTAL:  $      23,985,000 



Memorandum of Understanding 
Ag Expo & Learning Center 

 
This Memorandum of Understanding (“MOU”) is entered into between the Woodbury County Expo 
Center, (“Expo Board.”), Woodbury County, (“County”), the City of Sioux City, (“City”), Western Iowa 
Tech Community College, (“WIT”), and the Siouxland Chamber Foundation (“Chamber”), herein after 
referred to as the “Parties”, to establish the commitments made by each party regarding the 
development of an Ag Expo & Learning Center in Sioux City, Iowa (“Ag Expo Center”).    
 
The Parties agree to make their best efforts on a collaborative basis to jointly develop an Ag Expo & 
Learning Center. The Ag Expo Center will be unique to the region and will have a positive impact on 
many aspects of our community, including commercial and retail development, tourism, event growth 
and educational outreach. The facility will allow our community to celebrate the rich history and culture 
of agriculture in our region, as well as invest in our future growth and prosperity. 
 
Whereas, the parties have worked together on an application to the Iowa Reinvestment District ("IRD") 
program through the Iowa Economic Development Authority, including feasibility and economic impact 
studies, and which application has received support and provisional approval from the IEDA; and   
 
Whereas, the Ag Expo Center will include a 3,000 seat arena, a warm-up arena, stockyards hall of fame, 
and additional exhibit space, and will provide a safe, fun and functional facility for family and youth-
oriented agricultural organizations in the tri-state area, as well as host live events, such as horse and 
livestock shows, rodeos, tractor and trade shows, educational classes, seminars and clinics year-round; 
and  
 
Whereas, the facility will include livestock and equestrian educational and research components, and by 
educating future leaders in the equestrian and livestock industries, will serve our community and 
existing employers, and enhance the agricultural industry and economic vitality of the City, County, and 
region; and  
 
Whereas, the facility will connect to and enhance the regional trail system and a planned new Riverfront 
Park,  provide additional green space and increased recreation to compliment the area, have convenient 
access off the newly enhanced Interstate 29, and will act as a transformational new  visual gateway into 
the community;  
 
Now therefore, the parties commit to work together to advance the vision, mission, and development of 
the Ag Expo & Learning Center by undertaking the following efforts:   
 

1. Site 
 The City is pleased to make available the approximate 20-acre site located in the former Morrell 
 property along Interstate 29, which has been enhanced through recent redevelopment efforts, 
 and improvements to the available utilities and infrastructure;  
 

2. Planning and Due Diligence  
 The parties agree to support continued joint site and facility planning efforts and due diligence 
 to advance the development and construction of the Ag Expo Center.  
 



3. Funding  
 The parties agree to continue to work together to secure resources from various public, private, 
 and philanthropic sources to finance construction of the Ag Expo Center. Significant resources 
 have already been committed to this effort, including feasibility and economic impact studies, 
 site and facility planning, and other efforts. Significant grants have been received 
 including a $1,000,000 MRHD Grant, and a $100,000 Gilchrist Foundation Grant. The Expo Board 
 will continue to lead the capital campaign to secure the necessary private resources. 
 
 A critical element of the financing is the IRD program.  The parties will work together to finalize 
 the financial plan, including the public and private financial participation, in order to secure final 
 approval from the IEDA and realize the benefits from the Iowa IRD program. City staff will 
 continue to facilitate the IRD process. 
 

4. Project Management Team 
 The parties agree to designate representatives to a project management team to finalize the 
 recommended project plan, financial plan, the governance structure and operational plan for 
 the Ag Expo. The parties will use their respective legal and financial advisors as part of the team 
 to recommend the best structure and to draft a final agreement.   
 

5. Ownership - Management  
 The Ag Expo Center will operate as a non-profit entity for the benefit of the parties and 
 community. It is anticipated that a 28E or similar type of agreement between the parties will be 
 drafted to govern the ownership and operation of the facility. A non-profit board with 
 representation from the parties will oversee the facility and will retain professional and 
 experienced management to operate the facility itself.  
 
All parties recognize that all commitments made in this Letter of Understanding are non-binding and 
done so for the express purpose of allowing work on this development to proceed under a shared 
understanding of the parameters of the project and according to a mutually-agreed set of expectations, 
to avoid any miscommunication, and maintain a development process free from delays. Final agreement 
is contingent upon execution of all necessary documents and final approval of these documents by the 
parties and the IEDA. 
 
 
 
______________________________   ________________________________ 
Woodbury County    City of Sioux City     
       
 
 
______________________________   ________________________________ 
Woodbury County Expo Center   Western Iowa Tech Community College 
 
 
 
______________________________ 
Siouxland Chamber Foundation    
 

















 

DAILY ELECTRONIC PRAIRIE FEDERAL  

DATE Day TOTAL LEC MONITORING HILLS PRISONERS

6/11/16 Saturday 238 221 17 0 18  

6/12/16 Sunday 241 224 17 0 18

6/13/16 Monday 238 221 17 0 18

6/14/16 Tuesday 226 211 15 0 18

6/15/16 Wednesday 228 211 17 0 12

6/16/16 Thursday 223 207 16 0 12

6/17/16 Friday 214 199 15 0 11

1608 1494 114 0 107  

24 HOUR DAILY COUNT  

DATE TOTAL MALE FEMALE

6/11/16 267 218 49

6/12/16 256 216 40

6/13/16 267 224 43

6/14/16 257 215 42

6/15/16 258 219 39

6/16/16 254 216 38

6/17/16 240 197 43

1799 1505 294

*Highest population count each day

WOODBURY COUNTY JAIL WEEKLY POPULATION REPORT AT 0600 HRS.






